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Members of the public and press are entitled to be at the following meeting Public Bodies   
(Admission to Meeting) Act 1960 Section 1 extended by the Local Government Act 1972 S.100 
unless precluded by the Town Council by resolution during the whole or part of the proceedings.  
Such entitlement does not however include the right to speak on any matter except at the beginning 
of the meeting providing that prior notice has been given to the Town Clerk. 
 
Members of the public are invited to ask a question or make an observation to the Chairman.  
Notice should be given to the Clerk at least six working days prior to the meeting if there is a 
particular issue.  Twenty minutes has been set aside for questions at the start of the meeting.  
Residents are welcome to stay and observe the rest of the meeting. 
 
28 February 2018 
 
To Members of Kingsteignton Town Council 
 
You are hereby summoned under the Local Government Act 1972 Sch.12s.10 to attend the Full 
Council meeting of Kingsteignton Town Council at the Community Hall on Wednesday 7 March 
2018 at 7.00 p.m. for the purpose of transacting the following business. 
 
 
Carol Lakin 
 
Town Clerk 
 
FULL COUNCIL MEMBERS:  
Mayor:  Councillor R Peart 
Deputy Mayor:  Councillor B Austen 
Councillors: R Bovey, T Dempster, J Green, K Jones, C Meathrel, D Rollason, L Rose,  
J Scagell, M Stevenson, B Thorne, G Wickham 
 

• Police Report 

• Public Participation 

• County Councillor Ron Peart’s Report 

• District Councillors Reports:  Cllr B Austen, Cllr R Peart, Cllr D Rollason, Cllr B 
Thorne, 
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29/18 To receive apologies for absence and consider if the reason for the absence should be 
formally approved by the council 
 
30/18 To receive any declarations of interest 
 
31/18 To receive the Mayor’s Report 
 
32/18 To receive and approve the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 7 February 2018 and 

Extra Ordinary Full Council meeting held 5 March, 2018. 
 
33/18 To receive the Clerk’s Report  
 
34/18 To receive the Minutes of the following Committees: 
 

• Community Hall Committee: 14 February, 2018 – Cllr Jones 

• Recreation/Footpaths/The Fountain Committee: 14 February, 2018 – Cllr Stevenson 

• Finance Committee: 21 February 2018 – Cllr Rollason 

• Works, Services & Planning Committee – 7 & 21 February, 2018  – Cllr Peart 
 

 
35/18 Representative Reports – Brief up-date 
 

Ball Clay Heritage      Cllr Thorne 
Devon Association of Local Councils    Cllr Meathrel 
Feoffees       Cllrs Austen & Peart 
Friends of Kingsteignton Library    Cllrs Peart & Wickham 
Kingsteignton Youth Centre     Cllr Austen, Peart & Rollason 
Outdoor Bowling Club      Cllr Wickham  
Oakford Lawn (Kingsteignton Village Trust)  Cllr Jones 
Parish Tree Warden      Cllr Austen 
Ram Roast Fair      Cllr Jones 
Rydon Primary School     Cllr Rose 
St Michaels Primary School    Cllr Rose 
Sibelco        Cllr Peart 
Stover Canal Trust      Cllr Wickham  
Swimming Pool Association     Cllr Scagell (report attached) 
Teign Estuary Focus Group    Cllr Green 
Teign School                                                                         Cllr Thorne 
Teignbridge Archaeological Society   Cllr Meathrel 
Teignbridge Association of Local Councils   Cllr Meathrel & Wickham 
Teignbridge Cycling Forum     Cllr Meathrel 
Twinning Association      Cllr Peart 
Viridor        Cllrs Thorne, Wickham, Peart 
 

 
Councillors please ensure that all Policies, Standing Orders and Financial Regulations have been 
read prior to the meeting and have any amendments ready for discussion 
 
36/18   Policies – to approve renewal: 
  Safeguarding Policy (document received with January Agenda) 
 
37/18   Financial Regulations - to review (document received with January Agenda) 
 
 



 

Page 3 of 5 
 

38/18   Oakford Lawn – installation of footpath – Update from meeting with Kingsteignton Village 
Trust 
 
39/18   DCC – Traffic Sensitive Street Review – Consultation period of one month w.e.f. 1 March, 
2018 (email attached) 
 
40/18    Receipt of Crime Law and Order Petition from Mr Dave Grylls - for discussion 
 
41/18  Correspondence 
 
 
 
 

Next Meeting: 4 April, 2018 
 
 

 
35/18 Representative Reports – Brief up-date 
 
Swimming Pool Association –  
 

K/T Swimming Pool Meeting 22-2-18 Rydon 7o/c 
 
Present 
 
Chair Jan Collins Vice Chair Clair Parker Treasurer Julie Roberts Jo Lovett Fund Raiser, grant 
applicator Jill Morris n Andy Rousow C Members Cllr Julie Scagell observer. 
   
Finance 
 
Bank online now with Santander, Jan and Julie (Treasurer) are the 2 signatories. 
Shortfall of 4k for male toilets. 
Jan has asked John S if there is any SIL money left for shortfall of £800 for female showers. 
Trying to raise £5.5k for disabled hoist. 
27’113 in current acc 
2k in saving acc for new liner 
 
New C Member. Andy Rousow. Help with website and media. 
6 members in total. 
 
Staff.  Have had 17 applicants for life guarding vacancy for new season. Julie n Jill will short list. 
2018 leaflet.  Nearly ready to go to production, 2/3 more advertising spaces left. Suggested KTTC 
have a space as a prominent sponsor off KTSP or SDC N/A campus. £50. Will try and get list from 
Teignbridge of target houses this year. Will not deliver to all houses. 
 
Trial Reward card. Small cardboard card, get it stamped each time you swim, 9 times, 10th swim 
free. Kiosk staff must monitor. 
 
AGM All welcome Mary Hall Suite Mon 26th March, suggested that be put on C website and there 
own. 
K/T Youth Club In process of offering KTYC members a swimming slot for £1.00. 
 
Finish 9.15 
No date set for next meeting. 
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39/18    DCC – Traffic Sensitive Street Review – Consultation period of one month w.e.f. 1 M\arch, 
2018  
 

As you may be aware, Devon are undertaking a full review of the traffic sensitive street network.  

Full details can be found on our webpages; 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/haveyoursay/consultations/traffic-sensitive-streets-review/ 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/devonhighways/important-updates 

A statutory consultation period will be published for a 1 month period from the 1 March 2018.  We 

are providing you with this information in advance of the consultation to enable you to feedback 

any thoughts you may have at an early stage.  Feedback should be sent to the following email 

address; 

highwaycoordination-mailbox@devon.gov.uk 

Please be aware, Devon are governed by what can be designated traffic sensitive through 

regulations and statute – so we cannot designate routes outside of specific legal criteria.  

Local Consideration Network   

For those areas where legal designations as traffic sensitive cannot be made we are aware, as the 

highway authority, that early conversations and consultation on works would help reduce network 

disruption.  We are therefore developing a secondary network of routes entitled ‘local 

consideration’.  

This is a network that will trigger a need for anyone planning works to discuss with local 

stakeholders at an early stage (i.e. at the point of noticing). The development of this network is 

ongoing, however, this network can be considered for areas where traffic sensitive designations 

do not apply. 

40/18 Receipt of Crime Law and Order Petition from Mr Dave Grylls for discussion 
 
A petition has been received in the Office from Mr Grylls which has been signed by residents wishing to call 
for an open meeting of the Council and for it to take place during the day on perhaps a Saturday.  Concerns 
raised are: 
 

• Complete disregard of the Highway Code in the town with repeated obstruction of zig zag marking 
at pedestrian crossings, vehicles parking on the approach and on roundabouts.  Delivery trucks do 
this and for long periods 

• Young people on bicycles repeatedly ride at speed on pavements and often weave in and out of 
normal traffic.  Very few cyclists have lights during the hours of darkness, endangering themselves 
and officer. 

• Parking on pavements outside shops, which restricts “wheel chair users and the partially sighted, 
apart from the public in general 

• Young people congregate in large groups especially at the “Fountain” and areas around the town. 
These groups are very intimidating in their mannerisms and foul language and behave as though 
they are above the law.  These groups are very intimidating in their mannerisms and foul language 
and behave as though they are above the law. 

• Food Cartons and drink cans are simply discarded at will and in plain sight of an adequate bin 

• Various drug paraphernalia have been found in parks and play areas. 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/haveyoursay/consultations/traffic-sensitive-streets-review/
https://new.devon.gov.uk/devonhighways/important-updates
mailto:highwaycoordination-mailbox@devon.gov.uk
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• Many dog walkers still do not pick up after their dogs in many areas 

• There are a few motorists who speed through the town at alarming speeds. Young and learner 
motor cyclist travel far too fast through heavily populated areas bearing in mind their speed and 
inexperience, this could prove fatal 

• As New replaces Old watch out and report “Fly Tipping” 

• Many vehicles throughout the town are badly parked and restrict the passage of Emergency 
vehicles. 


